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Outstanding Swimming Success! 
We are very proud of Amie Pratt, Year 9 who has  

enjoyed some phenomenal success recently for  

swimming. 
 

Amie is the CSC Junior Champion after breaking an 

amazing five school records last term. She equalled the 

record for the 25m Freestyle, 25m Backstroke, 25m 

Breaststroke, 25m Butterfly and the 3 x 25 Medley. 
 

Since then, Amie has competed in the Southland  

Swimming Champs—gaining a 2nd place and two 3rd 

places. 

 

Amie went on to the New Zealand Nationals during 

the holidays where she gained two final entries and 

came 4th in the 200m Backstroke, breaking the  

Southland record twice by 5 seconds. 
 

Amie has just returned from Fiji where Amie competed at the Fijian National Championships. There were 

18 teams competing including from Australia, NZ, Tonga and Fiji and a total of 400 swimmers. 

Amie won four Individual Gold medals, three Individual Silver medals and three Team Golds in the relays. 



 

 

From the Acting Principal 

Nga mihi nui ki a koutou katoa - warm greetings to you all. 
 

 

Term 2 is now well underway and is off to a positive and productive start. We were delighted to  

welcome our new Deputy Principal, Mr Brendon Wallace at a special Assembly on day one of the term. 

Mr Wallace (left) comes to us from Menzies College with a rich and varied career including time as a  

beginning teacher at Central Southland College. Welcome home! We all look forward to working with 

him and I’m sure the school community will make him very welcome. 

 

Immediately following the special assembly, our Kapa Haka group and two staff travelled to Riverton for 

a Powhiri and official ‘handover’ of Mr Davis as new Principal of Aparima College. Our students were 

magnificent and their genuine connection - whakahoahoa - with the Aparima Kapa Haka group was 

heartwarming. We wish Mr Davis all the best. 

 

The gymnasium is thankfully back in action following temporary remedial work. We look forward to working constructively 

with the Ministry to complete permanent earthquake strengthening and we hope, improvements to this most vital school and 

community facility. 

 

Term Two is always a productive academic term and also includes significant sporting and cultural events. As we write, the new 

event on the calendar, Arts in Motion (AIM) has over 100 of our students engaged in this new form of expressive dance  

competition in Invercargill. We wish them all the best. 

 

We have made some changes to our Term Two reporting structure this year to better reflect student progress. There will be a full 

written report for Year 9 and 10 students after Week 6 with a written report for senior students at the end of the Term. Parent 

interviews will now be in Term 3, Week 3, as a follow up to reports. 

 

Next week we welcome Mr Dick back after time away with family following the successful kidney transplant for his son,  

Nathanael. 

 

Ka kite ano                            Mr Peter Turnbull 

                            Acting Principal 

                 

 

 

FAREWELL MR DAVIS! 
 

It was an absolute privilege to attend the powhiri for Mr Cameron Davis at 

Aparima College Monday April 30th, 2018. It was with a mixture of sadness and 

joy that we handed over Mr Davis as Principal to his new school.  

 

Raniera (Raa) Dallas and Linda Ransfield did an excellent job of representing 

“our side” during the powhiri. Linda delivered  a beautiful karanga. And Raa, 

recently returned to Southland, had great humour in his address leaving many of 

us wishing we were more fluent in Te Reo Maori. Our Kapa Haka tutor Elysia 

alongside her sister, Jasmine, both former students of Aparima College  

themselves, were proud to stand behind our Kapa Haka Group while they  

delivered the waiata, Torona Tiketike (beautifully written by our very own  

students)  with pride and lastly a strong haka, Tahu Potiki to finish.  
 

Once the powhiri ended both Aparima College and CSC 

Kapa Haka Groups stood and sung waiata together; it was 

truly beautiful. Mr Turnbull, CSC Assistant Principal gave 

a thoughtful and caring speech before he officially handed 

Mr Davis to his new school.  
 

Mr Davis was accompanied by his wife, Rachel and two 

children, Oliver and Ruby. It was a heart-warming 

experience for all with a great sense of community spirit. 

Aparima College were excellent hosts and Mr Davis 

looked comfortable in his new home.  

 

We bade Mr Davis final farewells and returned to CSC.  
 

K Macfie, TIC 



 

 

 CAREERS CORNER 

by Maree Buchanan & Raewyn Lowe 

Otago Tertiary Open Day 
On Monday 7th May forty-five Year 13 students attended the Otago Tertiary Open Day. Since then most have arranged a follow 

up Careers interview to discuss their pathway for 2019. Attending this Open Day to see what Dunedin Providers offer has helped 

the students make serious decisions regarding their destination next year. 

 

University Scholarships for Year 13 Students 
MoneyHub, a consumer finance website, has published a guide to hundreds of scholarships for any student planning to start  

university in 2019. The comprehensive list includes scholarships offered by every university as well as those specifically  

available to local students. A list of privately-funded Maori, Pacific and International university scholarships completes the list. 

Applications close throughout the year, with tens of millions of dollars available. MoneyHub has also published a list of tips for 

scholarship success.  

For more details and to find suitable scholarships, visit the MoneyHub Scholarship page 

 

The page is free to use and always will be. Unlike GivMe, students can access the information at home and on their mobiles etc. 

We have a comprehensive number of tips for application success as well.  

 

Art of Learning 
STAR funding has allowed us to invite Lance King to run a workshop with 35 of our Year 11 students on 14th June – he gives 

them practical tips on how to be successful with NCEA. The students selected to attend are those enrolled for the highest number 

of External exams at the end of the year. In the past the student feedback on this workshop has been overwhelmingly positive. 

 

Otago University Liaison 
This week we had a visit from Sandra Spence, the Otago School Liaison officer. She met with interested students to talk about 

the transition from High School to University. Liaison officers return to the College later in the year to help the students with 

course planning. 

 

Events to look forward to: 
29 May  SIT Open Night 

14 June Art of Learning, Year 11 students 

FOODIE FORM CHALLENGE 
At the end of last term, 11Jk challenged 

11Fe to an eating competition.  

 

It was a tough challenge with three  

activities including the dry weetbix  

challenge, the chubby bunny challenge 

and getting a ginger nut from your  

forehead to your mouth.  

 

Eating the dry weetbix was difficult to 

do as they weren’t allowed to wash it 

down, 11Jk come out on top in the end.  

Chubby Bunny saw people dropping out  

quickly, 11Jk again come out on top with a top 

effort by Cassidy Hansen.  

 

The third challenge ended quickly with 11Fe 

taking the win. Overall 11Jk took out the  

trophy, winning 2 out of the 3 challenges.  

 

Thank you to Mrs Jenkins who supplied the 

food for the challenge and thank you to  

everyone who joined in. 
 

By Katie Johnstone 

https://www.moneyhub.co.nz/scholarships-nz.html


 

 

PRIMARY ITO  TRADE  ACADEMY 

Student Name:       Andrei Chan (left) 

Farmer:          Steph Dunphry, Wallacetown - Dairy 

Student Comment: I really enjoy being outdoors and learning more about the agricultural life on 

a Dairy Farm. I enjoy it by learning heaps of skills on the farm and try to do the skills that I am 

taught on the farm which makes it more enjoyable for me. 

 

Student Name:       James Forbes (right) 

Farmer:                   Ralph and Lisa Hamilton, Forest Hill - Sheep    

Student Comment: I have found my work experience working for Ralph 

and Lisa very fun and it is a great experience for me to learn new and 

more efficient ways to do tasks and learn more skills. 

 

Student Name:       Claire Perkin (left) 

Farmer:                  Greg Gill, Hokonui - Sheep & Beef 

Student Comment: The things I have been enjoying about work  

experience through Primary ITO is learning new skills and handling 

sheep and cattle.  I have learnt how to administer animals drugs, under-

standing what to do when something goes wrong on the farm and being 

able to do different jobs each day.  I think it’s great doing work  

experience through Primary ITO on a sheep and cattle farm. 

 

Student Name:       Josh McMillan(right) 

Farmer:                  Fraser Agnew, Spar Bush - Dairy    

Student Comment: I find my work experience working for Fraser a great 

step into the workforce and a great experience. 

 

Student Name:       Ben Drummond (left) 

Farmer:                  Brian Hammond, Centre Bush - Sheep/Crop    

Student Comment: I real enjoy getting out and working, especially tractor 

work and learning new skills and different ways of doing things. 

 

Student Name:      Tyrone Duffin (right) 

      Farmer:                  Scott Hindrup, Wairio - Dairy    

 Student Comment: I really like going out on work experience because I 

learn best from practical experiences. 

 

Student Name:       Brayden Laughton (left) 

Farmer:                  Norman McLeish, Drummond - Cropping    

Student Comment: I really enjoy getting out and working in the outdoors 

and learning new ways of doing things and also learning new skills. 

 

Student Name:       Jacob Hammond (right) 

Farmer:                  Robbie Clark, Oreti - Cropping/Sheep    

Student Comment: I really enjoy my work experience, it is giving me good practical skills in 

farming and learning how other people do things.  It is giving me something to look forward to 

at the end of the week. 

Mycoplasma Bovis Outbreak 
The stresses of everyday life can seem to get bigger and bigger.  At the moment members of our  

community could be under enormous pressure with the problems associated with the Mycoplasma Bovis 

outbreak.   
 

If you are seeing the signs of stress in your children, please let us know, completely confidentially. We can 

put systems in place to help them manage this challenging time. 
 

Please talk to your child’s Dean or form teacher, our school councillor Jenni Wood, or any of the senior 

leadership team at CSC. 



 

 

PRIMARY ITO  TRADE  ACADEMY 
Shearing Course 
Three of the Primary Trades Academy students chose to attend a shearing course in the holidays run at Hilltop farm 

in Dipton. The students were firstly shown how to crutch sheep and by the end of day three they could all shear a 

sheep. With a bit more experience I am sure you will see them in a crutching gang these Christmas holidays.   

Teen Ag 
CSC had four teams competing in the Southland Otago Teen Ag  

competition held recently. They had to judge stock, drive a tractor, 

complete a quiz, grade velvet just to name of a few of the challenges.  

 

We were in the first round of the day and managed to get two teams 

into the final round. Students were put in a quiz quick fire section 

where sadly we didn’t manage to get into the top three teams but 

overall we were placed 4th, 5th and 6th. One of our teams to make 

the final was made up of junior students, Emily Thomson and Hannah 

Thorburn. Keep an eye on them in the future.  

 

Competitors were Brayden Laughton and Jacob Hammond ( 4th) 

Emily Thomson and Hannah Thorburn (5th), Peter McLeish and  

Josh Wilson ( 6th) and Rebecca Burnett and Courtney Laughton. 

 

The students were great ambassadors for the school and performed to a high  level. Many thanks to all the parents 

and Mr Knapp for their support on the day. 

 

 

Josh Keast           Max McCallum        Khamish Johnston 

Peter McLeish & Josh Wilson 

Emily Thomson 

Brayden Laughton and Jacob Hammond 



 

 

SCHOOL BALLGOWN PARADE 



 

 

SCHOOL BALL 



 

 

SPORT REPORT 

SPORTS NEWS 

SPORT RE-

PORT

NZ BLACK FERNS RUGBY REPS VISIT CSC 

The College was fortunate to have a visit this week from 

two current Black Ferns, Kendra Cocksedge and Victoria 

Subritzky-Nafatali who brought with them "Nancy" 

the Women’s Rugby World Cup.  

 

The medal winning duo had a 45 minute question and 

answer session with members of the three CSC Girls 

Rugby teams covering a wide range of topics including 

motivation to train and best and worst experiences.  

 

They then had a game of touch with the girls. The  

experience was an eye opener for our students to sport at 

the top level and the difference between them and their 

male counterparts.  

 

Let’s hope we can get another visit in the future from 

some of our home grown rugby players! 

 

Keith Brinkworth 

Teacher in Charge Girls Rugby 

1ST XV RUGBY REPORT 
The Central Southland College 1st XV have started their season in strong fashion with a 55-7 victory over a plucky 

Te Anau side. The team looked to set the tone for the upcoming competition with coaches Blair Vining and Logan 

Tippett emphasising the need to play a simple, structured game.  

 

The first half saw extended periods of CSC backed against their own line and if not for continued dogged defence it 

may have been a very different halftime score. Halfback Jack Keen controlled the flow well and opened the scoring 

with a strong dart down the blind to guide Central to a 19-7 lead at the break. The second half saw a re-invigorated 

side take the field; stretching the Te Anau defence from side to side. CSC then began dictating the run of play based 

on an extremely high work rate from the pack. This only continued as the backline began shifting the ball with  

confidence resulting in a number of scything moves resulting from a solid foundation from set piece. Both coaches 

highlighted the work done by all 22 players with standout performances upfront by Jackson Hunter, Thomas  

Menlove, Mason Herbert and Luke Hamilton. 

 

Central Southland will look to build on last week’s performance in their upcoming game against Menzies College at 

Menzies 1.15pm Saturday 12th May. 

Tries by: Mason Herbert 2, Luke Holland 2, Adam Hillis, Jack Keen, Luke Hamilton, Liam English, 

Regan Van Brecht. Conversions: Lachie Dobson 4, Josh Milne 1.  



 

 

SPORTS NEWS 

CSC MotoX Champions! 
The CSC MX team competed at the South Island Secondary School Championships on the 7th 

April.  This year the event was held locally at the Thunder Cross track in Mandeville. We had a  

fantastic turnout of both junior and senior riders, showing a great depth of motor sport in our 

school.   

The boys competed well and came away 

with the Southland Teams title and were 

second in the South Island teams event. 

Jack Treloar won his class and had the 

fastest lap time of the day over the whole 

event.  Connor Newell was third in his 

class. Check out the full results at 

www.southlandschoolsport.org.nz. 
 

A huge thank you to all the parents who 

support the riders in every way.  Also thanks to Lisa  

Sullivan for organising the team shirts - making us the 

envy of many other teams - and for organising the team 

on the day, helping to create a great vibe in the camp. 
 

Annie Keown, TIC MX 

CSC Swimming Sports 2018 
The Junior and Senior swimming sports were held at the end of Term 1. The Junior event was dominated by Amie 

Pratt, Year 9 who broke an incredible 5 records throughout the day. She equalled the record for the 25m Freestyle 

and broke records in the 25m Backstroke, Butterfly and 3x25 Medley as well as the 25m Breaststroke record which 

was set in 2001 by Stephanie Laughton. These are outstanding results for Amie. Jack Wallace, Year 10 also improved 

his 2017 record by 0.20 sec in the 25m backstroke event. 
 
JUNIOR BOYS INDIVIDUAL RESULTS                                   
1st Jack Wallace 
2nd Ryan Anderson 
3rd Jordan Van Miltenburg 
4th McKenzie Hunter 
5th Flynn Tuffin 
 

JUNIOR GIRLS INDIVIDUAL RESULTS 
1st Amie Pratt 
2nd Tess Bryan 
3rd Briar Irwin 
4th Kayla McGregor 
5th Rebekah Torrie 
 

SENIOR BOYS INDIVIDUAL RESULTS 
1st Nic Melvin 
2nd Brandon Forsyth 
3rd Aaron Torrie 
4th Cameron Johnstone 
5th Jack Kincaid 
 

SENIOR GIRLS INDIVIDUAL RESULTS 
1st Rachel Alexander 
2nd Ella Bryan 
3rd Caitlin Van Miltenburg 
4th Karlee Cruickshank 
5th Kate Powell 
 

HOUSE RESULTS 
Senior - 1st Te Awa   2nd Te Maunga 3rd - Te Ngahere   

4th= Te One One and Te Ra 
Junior - 1st Te Awa  2nd Te Ra 3rd - Te Ngahere   

4th - Te One One 5th - Te Maunga  



 

 

Road Safety Week.  May 7 to 14 

 

As a large proportion of our students travel by bus, there is a timely reminder for all those on the buses and on the 

road. 

The school bus is one of the safest ways to travel. Tips  suggested by NZMTA. 

Waiting for the bus 
• Wait at the nominated bus stop area. 

• Keep well away from the road edge. 

• Wait quietly, avoid playing games where you might end up running onto the 

    road. 

 

Getting on the bus 
• Form a single line. 

• Make sure the bus has stopped before you try to get on. 

• Don't push. Be patient and let those in front of you get on without any shoving 

    or pushing. 

• Carry your backpack or school bag it may get caught in the door if you wear it. 

• Let younger children on first. 

 

Riding on the bus 
• Quickly choose your seat and sit down. 

• Put your bag on your lap or under your seat keep the bus aisle clear. 

• Stay in your seat until the bus has stopped. 

• Follow what the bus driver or bus warden tells you to do. 

• If you have to stand, put your bag on the floor and hold onto a seat back or handrail. 

 

Getting off the bus 
• Get off the bus carefully, without pushing. 

• After you get off the bus, wait as far away from the edge of the road as you can, until the bus has moved 

away. 

• If you need to cross the road, wait until the bus has driven past and you can see clearly up and down the road 

before crossing. Always use the kerb drill to cross. 

• Stand well clear of the bus if it is turning or reversing. 

 

For those driving (NZ Road Code) 
The signs below will be displayed on school buses. If a school bus has stopped you must slow down and drive at 

20km/h or less until you are well past (no matter which direction you are coming from) if: 

• the bus displays a school bus sign on which the lights a flashing, or 

• the bus displays a school bus sign (with or without flashing lights) and has stopped for the purpose of picking 

up or dropping off school children. 

 
  

Note: you may also see ‘Kura’, the Māori word for school, on a 

bus. 
  
 

Visit the CSC Library to view our Road Safety Display 

that Tom Day, Year 13 has been creating 

with his teacher, Mrs Rope and/or visit the  

NZTA website for more information. 
 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 

https://www.nzta.govt.nz/walking-cycling-and-public-transport/walking/#crossing-the-road


 

 

Things You Need to Know 

          CSC DIARY DATES 

May 

11th Arts in Motion Performance—Invercargill 

16th Enrolment Scheme Information Meeting 7pm 

18th First Yr12 Biology Camp Dunedin 

21st Home & School Meeting 6pm in Library 

22nd  Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting 

29th Second Yr 12 Biology Camp Dunedin 
 

June 

1st Teacher Only Day—school closed 

4th Queens Birthday—school closed 

5th Teacher Paid Union Meeting—details soon 

8th Junior Reports 

26th Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting 

27th Dunstan Exchange begins 

 

Winton Football Club 
GIRLS ONLY - Southland Football is running 8 weeks of 

girls only football in groups of 9 & 10, 11 & 12 and 13 & 

14 years. These are to be held on Friday afternoons starting 

18 May, 4-5pm on the ILT Football turf.  A great taster if 

you have not played before or some extra coaching if you 

are a club or college player already.  Registered club players 

are free, all others $20 for the season.  Registration can be 

done on line once you click on ‘read more’ on the article in 

the latest news at  www.southlandfootball.org.nz/    

All enquiries to  jack@southlandfootball.org.nz 

 

 

 

 

Home & School Meeting 

Monday, 21st May at 6pm 

College Library 

Everyone is very welcome! 

Come along and share your ideas. 

THANK YOU! 
A massive thank you to Mr Wilkie for painting such an 

amazing artwork as the backdrop for the recent Ball 

Gown Parade. We appreciate your hard work and  

support for this event! 

ANZAC DAY 

Thanks also to Mrs Helen Baird who made this 

amazing ANZAC 

wreath for our Head 

Students to lay down 

at the recent ANZAC 

Day ceremony held 

in Winton. 

 

We are very fortunate 

to have Mrs Baird’s 

obvious talent for this  

important day in our 

school and local  

community. 

 

Lest We Forget 

 

2018 Class Photos 

Class Photo orders have now been distributed 

to students.  

 

If there are any problems with your order, 

please contact the photographer directly at: 

        

photos@jacquivandam.co.nz  

Students’ School Accounts 

Student accounts should now be cleared or an  

ongoing automatic payment in place clearing the 

account before the start of November. 

NZQA Fees—these must be paid before end of  

August. Details to come. 

Sports Subs—these MUST be paid before the end 

of next week, 18th May. 

 

Prompt payment is appreciated. 

http://www.southlandfootball.org.nz/
mailto:jack@southlandfootball.org.nz
mailto:photos@jacquivandam.co.nz


 

 

REMINDER IMPORTANT MEETING  

Wednesday, 16th May 2018, 7pm in College Hall 

ENROLMENT SCHEME FOR CENTRAL SOUTHLAND COLLEGE 
 
The Ministry of Education has requested that the Board of Trustees implement an enrolment scheme in accordance 
with section 11H of the Education Act 1989, to avoid overcrowding at the school. 
As part of this process, we need to consult with our school community, the wider community and neighbouring 
schools. The Ministry is preparing a proposed zone as a basis for consultation, the Board have been involved in  
supplying the ministry with relevant information and current data and will continue this as part of the consultation  
process. When the map is available from the Ministry, it will be made available to all concerned. 
 
The introduction of an enrolment scheme will not affect children who are currently enrolled at Central Southland  
College, they will continue to be enrolled at the school. (“Currently enrolled” means that the child is enrolled at and 
has started attending Central Southland College when the scheme becomes effective.) 
 
For children who have not yet enrolled at Central Southland College, when the scheme comes into effect, the  
enrolment scheme means that: 
 
If they live in the zone, they will have the right to enrol at Central Southland College. 
The Board of Trustees enforces the enrolment scheme and if students live outside the zone, they will only be able 
to enrol at Central Southland College if there are places available in their year group. If more children wish to enrol 
than there are places available, the Education Act says that places must be offered to children in the following order 
of priority: 
 
Students accepted for enrolment in a special programme run by the school and approved by the Secretary of  
Education (this does not apply to Central Southland College). 

• Siblings of current students. 

• Siblings of former students. 

• Children of former students 

• Children of staff and board members. 

• All other students 
 

If more children within any one of these priority groups wish to enrol than there are places available, the Board must 
conduct a ballot to determine who is offered a place. 
 
We have scheduled an information meeting for Wednesday the 16

th
 May at 7:00pm in the school hall. This meeting is 

for anyone from our community, both those with children currently attending and those with prospective students. We 
are hopeful the Ministry will have provided more information at that stage and we can explain in greater detail the 
process and attempt to answer any questions. We will also explain how you may go about making submissions as 
part of the consultation process. 
 
We appreciate that this process will cause uncertainty for some families, and we will keep you informed as the pro-
cess develops through the school newsletter and on our website. If you have any questions at this stage please con-
tact the Principal, Grant Dick or Mr Peter Turnbull. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Grant Dick 
PRINCIPAL 


